Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Merry, Leader of the Council, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the commencement of the statutory process to consult on the joint proposal to close -
(a) Langworthy Road, Tootal Drive and Seedley Primary Schools, and establish a new 420 place community primary school on the Glendinning Street site by 2010; and
(b) St James's and All Souls R.C. Primary Schools and establish a new 210 place R.C. primary school on the Langworthy Road primary school site by 2010.

The reasons are to address surplus places in the Weaste/Seedley/Langworthy Primary School Review Area.

Options considered and rejected: A full review of relevant factors and options has been carried out.

Assessment of Risk: It is recommended that no schools should have greater than 25% surplus places. For each school that falls into this category, the Council's score is affected under the cost-effectiveness section of the Local Public Service Agreement. The level of surplus places is inspected as part of the Joint Area Review assessment process. Where there are a large number of surplus places in schools, there can be high levels of variation in schools annual intake numbers from year to year. This makes the schools financial position volatile and planning for sustainable school staff and structures, etc., is compromised. There are adverse effects on recruitment and retention of teaching staff. Overall, this situation is detrimental to the education of the children. However, the current demographic profile is for a decline in pupil numbers, and, therefore, review should be ongoing to match available places to pupil numbers.

The source of funding is Department for Education and Skills capital grants plus anticipated capital receipts from the disposal of education and other council assets.

Legal advice was obtained from Philip Heyes.

Financial advice was obtained from John Spink.

The following document has been used to assist the decision process: -

Report of the lead Member for Children's Services to the meeting of the Cabinet  held on 24th October, 2006 

Contact Officer: Kathryn Mildenstein, Asset Planning Manager 
Tel. No: 01617780420

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Children's Services Scrutiny Committee.


Signed
   J. Merry                                                            Dated:  24th October, 2006
               Leader of the Council Member
This decision was published on 24th October, 2006

This decision will come into force on 1st November, 2006, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

